
Church reopening:-  From Saturday May 16th the church will again be 
open for personal prayer for up to ten people at a time.  
 

There will also be the possibility to celebrate Mass for up to ten people 
at a time. Given that this will not allow everybody access to a Sunday 
Mass, the suspension of the obligation for Sunday Eucharist given by 
Bishop Anthony on March 18th continues.  
 

Other parish ministries and groups can also meet with up to ten people. 
See information on the next page.  
 

This will not be a return to business as usual, as there are changes and 
precautions which must be observed.  
 

Mass will be celebrated Mondays to Saturdays at 9am, and on Sundays 
at 8am, 9am, 10am and 11am, commencing Sunday May 17th. These 
changed times are only temporary, and are to allow the church to be 
open for prayer afterwards, from 9.30am to 7pm on weekdays and 
Saturdays, and 12pm - 7pm on Sundays.  
 

We expect that many more people will want to attend Mass than we will 
be able to accommodate, and therefore people will need to book to 
attend Mass, and only those with a booking will be able to attend. Only 
one Mass may be attended per fortnight at this stage, until we ascertain 
the level of demand.  
 

To book for a weekday Mass or for Sunday May 17th write your name on 
the list in the foyer of the church. To request to attend Mass on Sunday 
May 24th contact the parish office on 9410 9000 or 
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au. Please wait until you receive a 
reply confirming which Mass you have been allocated. Entry for Mass 
will be via the side door on Kirk St and the doors will be closed once the 
people registered are inside.  Please do not turn up for a Mass unless you 
have a booking.   
 

Everybody attending the church must sign in, even when coming for 
prayer, as this is a government requirement. Please do not attend if you 
are feeling even slightly unwell. We also recommend that everybody 
visiting the church install the CovidSafe app on their phone. Distancing 
of 1.5m meters continues for people not in the same household.  
 

During the next two weeks we will monitor how well people are 
complying with numbers and distancing regulations, and will we be able 
to continue, and possibly extend services if we show that we are able.  
 

We will continue to offer a videoed Mass on facebook on Sunday 
mornings and an interactive Liturgy of the Word on Sundays at 9am until 
such time as everybody is again able to attend Mass in the church.  
- Fr Jim McKeon and the Parish Team.  
 

Click here to read letter from Most Rev Anthony Randazzo, 
Bishop of Broken Bay 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 SIXTH SUNDAY of EASTER  17 May 2020 - Year A/2 

 

Church - Cnr Kirk & Archer Sts,  
Chatswood 
Parish Office  - 94 Archer Street, 
Chatswood, 2067 
PO Box 1446, Chatswood, 2057 
 
Phone: 9410 9000 or for an after 
hours’ emergency call:  
0473 046 906 
 

www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood 
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Parish Office hours: 
Mon-Fri 9.30am-4.30pm 

Closed for lunch 1pm – 1.30pm 
 
Fr  Jim McKeon (Parish Priest) 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au   
Fr John Puliparambil (Assist. Priest) 
john.puliparambil@bbcatholic.org.au  
Deacon Kevin Hale (Deacon) 
kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au   
Nicole Gorman (Parish Secretary) 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au  
Gail Gill (Adult Faith Formation & 
Mission)gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  
Angela Hague (Pastoral Assoc. for 
Children’s Ministry) 
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au   
Michael Mercer (Facilities & Finance 
Officer) 
michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au  
Amelia Lee (Bookkeeper) 
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au 
Maricel Malapira (Catechist 
Coordinator) 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au  
Pressy Braganza  
pressy.braganza@bbcatholic.org.au 
(Admin Assistant for Children’s 
Ministry) 
Bernadette Ho 
Bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  
(New Parishioner Engagement Co-
Ordinator) 

 

 

 
WITH OUR LADY OF DOLOURS 
WE PRAY FOR: 
 

Recently Deceased:   
Jack Biviano, Gloria Soal, 
Alfredo Ierace 
Deceased Anniversaries: 
Herbert Tomsett 
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WITHIN OUR PARISH 
 

The Funeral Service for Jack Biviano, husband of 
Rita, will be celebrated in our Church on Monday 
18th May and will be available for viewing from 
3.30pm AES, Monday 18th May 2020 and can be 
viewed at any time.  The link details are; Jack's 
private page: 
www.FuneralVideo.com.au/JackBiviano 
 
THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL met again via 
video conference for our fourth meeting of 2020 
on Tuesday 5th May. Over a month has passed 
since the recent coronavirus pandemic 
significantly impacted our lives, and we reviewed 
these impacts and the parish's responses so far. 
 
The parish team are working through the parish 
database to connect with parishioners starting 
with the older groups. Our parish website 
(https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood) 
continues to be updated with useful information 
and guidance for praying at home. 
 
Within parish life, while physical gatherings have 
had to stop for some groups, communion to the 
sick continues, reconciliation is available by 
appointment, and more recently, online mass at 
Our Lady of Dolours Chatswood has started. Our 
parish schools have adapted to the changes with 
home-based learning, and OLD primary school has 
been contacting and surveying families to 
understand how students and their families are 
coping. 
 
Participation with some groups outside our parish 
also continues. The work with SydneyAlliance has 
moved online to zoom meetings. 
 
We read and reflected on a kit provided through 
the Divine Renovation Network ‘Helping Catholic 
Dioceses and Parishes Respond Well to COVID-19'. 
This reaffirmed our understanding of the 
importance of messaging, ministry and virtual 
gathering at this time, as part of our continued 
parish life and our mission. The PPC will continue 
to focus and build on these areas in the coming 
months.   Parish Pastoral Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Donations can still be made 
online at   
www.givenow.com.au/cwf and 
will support our Parish quota. 

 
YOUTUBE: Fr Jim is continuing to do homilies, 
parish messages and children’s homilies on 
YouTube. Go to 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLpbDNqP8u
1Wx4Gm08jJydA and subscribe to get notifications 
as each new homily is posted.  
 
MINISTRY ROSTERS: In our present circumstance 
of having very limited numbers of people at Mass, 
the existing ministry rosters will remain on hold. If, 
having registered in the manner described on the 
front page you are taking part in Mass and you are 
a Minister of the Word or an Altar Server, you will 
be welcome to exercise that ministry during Mass. 
We have not yet made provision for music 
ministry, and as Communion from the chalice 
continues to be suspended there will not be a 
need for Communion Ministers in the short term.  
 
REFLECTING ON THE SUNDAY GOSPEL AS A 
FAMILY:  This week we have included our article 
for parents to help them reflect on this Sunday’s 
Gospel with their children at home. This article is 
also available on the Children and Youth Ministries 
page of our website, along with some worksheets 
the children might like to complete.  Each 
Thursday we will upload a new reflection for the 
upcoming Sunday Gospel during this time. Check it 
out by clicking Children and Youth Ministries. 
 
CHATSWOOD PARISH MASS LIVESTREAM:  If you 
would like to participate in this Sunday’s Holy Mass 
(17th May) in Chatswood Church, go to 
facebook.com/OLDChatswood, and watch our 
livestream at 10:30am. If you are unavailable at 
that time, the Mass will be posted on the following 
youtube channel https://youtu.be/l990FxXs3lc 
 
MEETING ROOM BOOKINGS: Meeting rooms are 
now able to be used again, with strict guidelines 
from the Government.  Please contact Nicole in 
the Parish Office on 9410 9000 or 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au if you wish to 
resume your meeting room booking, or wish to 
make a new booking.   
 

There are guidelines on each meeting room door 
detailing how many people are able to be in each 
meeting room at the same time, within the 1.5m 
restrictions.  Each and every person in your 
meeting, must sign in with name and phone 
number, as per Government requirements.  All the 
instructions for these rooms are typed up and in 
each meeting room.  Please contact Nicole if you 
have any questions.  Please help us to follow these 
strict Government rules, to prevent the spread of 
Covid-19.  If these rules are not followed, we could 
see the closing of the Church and meeting rooms 
again, possibly for a much longer time. Thank you. 

 

x-apple-data-detectors://1/
x-apple-data-detectors://1/
x-apple-data-detectors://2/
http://www.funeralvideo.com.au/JackBiviano
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood
http://www.givenow.com.au/cwf
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLpbDNqP8u1Wx4Gm08jJydA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLpbDNqP8u1Wx4Gm08jJydA
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/ministries/children-s-and-youth-ministries
https://youtu.be/l990FxXs3lc
mailto:nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au


RELIGIOUS FREEDOM AND GOVERNMENT 
RESTRICTIONS:  From time to time I hear Catholics 
bristle with concern about “religious freedom” (a 
term which means a range of things to different 
people) as if the government was moving to 
inhibit it.  I think that this is often an over-reaction 
to the loss of the privileged place which 
Christianity has held in western culture.  
 
Commentary in the public sphere from many 
corners has wondered whether government 
programs introduced during the corona-crisis may 
be a trojan horse to implement [insert whatever 
people fear]. A quick look at what is happening 
with restrictions enacted in NSW, and their 
exemptions, might give concerned Catholics some 
relief.  At the height of the restrictions in late 
March – April all people were asked to avoid going 
out unnecessarily, however, one of the 
exemptions was “if you are a priest, minister of 
religion or member of a religious order, go to a 
place of worship or to provide pastoral care”. Far 
from limiting religious freedom this is an explicit 
recognition of the place and value of religion in 
society.  
 
With the lifting of some restrictions on May 15th, 
announced May 11th, one of the first freedoms has 
been to allow “religious gatherings/places of 
worship up to 10 worshippers”.  
 
Let us be glad that we continue to have the 
explicit support of our governments to live our 
Christian lives, even though this continues to be 
restricted by safety measures, and, out of charity, 
to continue to cooperate with government 
regulations for the good of all people. – Fr Jim 
McKeon  
 
WEEK 6 OF EASTER PILGRIMAGE OF PRAYER 
Go to:  
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/ministri
es/adult-faith-formation/easter-prayer-pilgrimage 

Read through the 
Introductory Guide before you 
begin and have your bible 
with you. 
The Easter Pilgrimage of 
Prayer is in PDF format so you 
can print it if you would like to 
do that. The PDF is presented 
as two sided A4 sheets. A PDF 
resource will be posted for 

each week of Easter time through to Pentecost. It 
offers ways to pray during the week with the 
Sunday readings from the Acts of the Apostles and 
the Gospel. Guides for keeping a prayer journal 
and other simple prayers are also included. 
This time of Easter offers us a wonderful way to 
enter more deeply into the life, death and 
resurrection of Jesus. 
If I can assist you with resources please let me 
know  gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  

SOME EXAMPLES OF PASTORAL CARE IN OUR 
PARISH:  
Our faith is such an important part of who we are 
and how we relate to the world, and each other. 
So, wanting to stay connected with our Church 
and support the parish team in its pastoral care 
ministry, I volunteered to make phone calls to 
parishioners to check-in with how they were going. 
What an amazing experience, to not only speak 
with such delightful people but to be able to show 
care for others at this isolating time. If this is the 
least I can do, then not only have I been able to 
meet someone new but hopefully extend a 
friendly and warm embrace to someone who may 
need it.  I highly recommend you also becoming 
part of this important and rewarding outreach 
within our parish community. Darlene 

In a recent homily Fr Jim spoke about reaching out 
to each other and giving pastoral care to each 
other to help sustain our community and that we 
perform pastoral care whenever we offer an act of 
kindness in Christ’s name to another.  Recently, I 
was given the name of an elderly and unwell 
parishioner to phone in outreach from the Parish. I 
phoned the lady, her adult daughter answered the 
phone, the elderly parishioner was having an 
afternoon nap. Her daughter told me she had 
moved in with her mother to care for her. We 
chatted for a few moments and I offered her the 
parish phone number and an offer of any 
assistance we could provide. I asked her to pass on 
to the parishioner, that we want her to know that 
even though we don’t see each other we are still 
connected to each other as the Body of Christ and 
that we are praying for her.  The parishioners’ 
daughter’s voice softened at my message, she 
thanked me and promised to pass on my 
message. Reflecting on this simple conversation in 
the light of Fr Jim’s Homily,  I know this was a 
moment of Pastoral care (even though I didn’t get 
to speak to our parishioner). The holy spirit is at 
work in us whenever we connect with another 
person. Cheryl 

THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION will 
continue to be available on Thursdays at 7pm and 
Saturdays at 9.30am. With the church again open 
from this Saturday we will be in the church, but 
not in the confessional, as this is too small to allow 
two people 4sqm each. We will try alternative 
locations in the church, starting with the piety stall 
this week.  
 
Position Vacant - Director, Office for 
Evangelisation, Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay  
This is a full-time role based at Pennant Hills.  
 

For the full advertisement see the Positions Vacant 
page of the Diocesan website:  
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/people/positions-
vacant 
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